SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
Monday, AUGUST 12, 2013– 12:00 NOON

MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the meeting to order at 12:00 Noon on Monday, August 12, 2013 at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Ms. Lee Barends gave the invocation and Commissioner Lucas Watkins followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Ernest Drake III, Daryl Ferrara, Wm. Joubert and Lucas Watkins 
Commissioners Absent:  Mark Griggs and Michael Williams
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Port Director; Helen Muller, Secretary; Lee Barends, William Evans, Jim Tan and Bryan T. McMahan, The Ponchatoula Times
Visitors were introduced and welcomed.  There were no public comments.
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Watkins that the Commission convene its meeting and adopt the August 12, 2013 Agenda for the Regular Monthly Meeting, as presented.  Motion passed. Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins Nays: 0  

 Absent: 2 – Griggs and Williams
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert seconded by Commissioner Watkins that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, of its Regular Meeting held on July 8, 2013.  Motion passed. Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins Nays: 0 
Absent: 2  Griggs and Williams
TREASURER’S REPORT:

Treasurer/Commissioner Watkins presented the July, 2013 financials. He reported that the total revenues were $ 65,057.65 and the total expenses were $ 53,130.68 leaving a net income of $11,926.97.  The increased amount in revenues for July was from a settlement payment of  $14,500  that was paid/received under rental income which also included rail and barge cargo income.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission approve the financials, as presented, for the period ending  July 31, 2013.  Motion passed. Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins Nays: 0 Absent: 2  Griggs and Williams

Old Business: 

1.  DOTD-Port Priority State Project: SPN 578-53-0012 (321)

      a) Bulkhead Project Update

Patrick Dufresne reported that the demolition project of Building # 1  is near completion and is anticipating moving forward with the final design plans for the bulkhead project through the LA Port Construction and Development Priority Project.   William Evans, URS, demolition project coordinator, and Jim Tan/ dba/Valley Chevy Scrap Metal demolition contractor for the project were in attendance to give a demolition project update which will be discussed later under Agenda Item # 4.  Other matters discussed in regards to Bulkhead project were the following: usage of recycled concrete materials, incorporate laydown pad with-in bulkhead project, cost saving benefits, structural/financial benefits, build additional lay-down areas for existing tenant, and an area for parking.
2. Prospective Tenant (s) Update
 Pat Dufresne port director reported that a research remains pending regarding a potential prospect looking to transload crude oil, similar to the current tenant.  He also reported that progress is being made after meeting with URS to discuss rail investment that ties into the various oil company’s that may be interested in using the port facility and the concept associated with cost estimates, 15.5 million, for long term investments.  The Commissioners were informed that John W. Stone, Oil Distributor, current tenant, at the port facility gave notice that their shipping activities will cease in the month of August due to the economy, oil prices and potential storm events. In conclusion of the
update a request came from Associated Terminal to fully utilize Building # 2 to store garnet sand beginning September 1, 2013.  

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Watkins that the Commission authorize Patrick Dufresne, to amend the Associated Terminals at Globalplex, LLC. original lease agreement by increasing the rental space to  30,000 sq.ft. and adjusting rent payments accordingly, effective September 1, 2013 with term of lease expiring on February 28, 2014.  Motion passed. Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Griggs and Williams
3.  Invoice Payment Approval 

Treasurer Watkins presented the following invoices for payment approval.

   a) CN Inv. # 9500122527 Amt. $3,000.00

   b) Cashe Coudrain & Sandage Inv.# 94596 Amt. $613.57and Inv. # 94597 (Lig) Amt. $178.25
   c)  Ponchatoula Times (Official Journal) Inv. 8069292 Amt. $153.60 & Inv. # 8069325-Amt.$8.00
 ** d)  Valley Chevy Scrap Metal – Upon Approval of Amendment to Agreement- Partial Payment
          Request for the Amt. $20,000
Ms. Lee Barends, bookkeeper, discussed an outstanding check, #010131, dated October 6, 2012, which remained on hold/file  until  completion of the assigned work was performed by the contractor.  In response to the IRS letter received stating a lien was in place for owed revenue by the contractor, the check in question will be void/null since the work was not performed.  Ms. Barends will make the correction/adjustment necessary to clarify the matter with the auditor.

President Ferrara asked for a motion to except payment approval a, b, and c and exclude d for further discussion of  an amendment to agreement.
 It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Drake that the Commission approve payments on invoices a) b) and c) as presented and table d) pending approval of amendment to agreement. Motion passed. Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins Nays: 0  Absent: 2 – Griggs and Williams 
4.)  Building # 1 Demolition Project update
The port director reported meeting with William Evans, URS, project coordinator, and Jim Tan, Valley Chevy Scrap Metal, to discuss current activity/status of the demolition project. He introduced 
Mr. Jim Tan, contractor, who gave a brief summary on the status and progress of the demolition project.  Mr. Tan reported that the metal roof and walls have been completely demolished and  containers were delivered to the port site for disposing of the scrap metal collection.   Additional equipment was needed for moving the concrete slabs to be placed adjacent to the existing ramp, a location identified by the port director.  Mr. Tan said the next phase was to pull the timber piles and he agreed to cut any piles that can’t be removed to 3 ft. below grade on the water side and only 1 ft. below grade for piles located under the building.  Due to unforeseeable issues additional expenses occurred for the rental of adequate equipment to safely handle the weight of the concrete slabs.  Discussed was an amendment to the original contract/agreement regarding payment terms. A partial payment of $20,000 was requested by Mr. Tan due to the additional expenses that occurred prior to final completion. Other issues discussed pertaining to the demolition project update were the following:  Time frame schedule for the disposal of recycled wood piling material, clean-up, Federal approbation funds rules and regulations for debris removal for work performed by Valley Chevy Scrap Metal, contractor’s responsibilities in regard to regulations/compliance for disposal of creosote piles.  Weather permitting and approval of an amendment to its agreement the demolition project should be finalized by September 1, 2013.

**It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission accept and approve an amendment to the original agreement with Jim Tan /dba/Valley Chevy Scrap Metal, as requested, and to approve a partial payment in the amount of $20,000 with the  balance of  $29,750 to be paid upon completion and Commission satisfaction of the demolition project. Motion passed. Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins Nays: 0  Absent: 2 – Griggs and Williams
5. US Department of Transportation – T.I.G.E.R. Grant Round-5

The Port director reported that copies of support letters were received from LA House Representative Steve Pugh, LA State Senator, Mack “Bodi” White and  U.S. Representative Steve Scalise for the  TIGER Grant Round-5 Application recently submitted for the continued port improvements. The letters were submitted  to Anthony Foxx, Secretary, U.S. Department of Transportation in Washington, D.C.  Pending are support letters request sent to U.S. Senator Mary Landrieu and David Vitter requesting their support also.  Other matters discussed were pertaining to the Water Resource Development Act referred to as the Water Bill, long term benefits for a deeper draft, 50’ ft., in the Mississippi River, maintenance dredging benefits, long term investments, and coastal restoration. 
6)   BP Claim Info/Update

Patrick Dufresne reported that the meeting scheduled with the port’s attorney and his claim specialist has been tabled.  

New Business:
1. Port Investments

The port director reported that it was suggested/recommended that the Commission set-aside a

percentage of  its received revenue income for future projects.  Discussed were proposed options for a separate fund in regards to port investments for future  port improvement projects. The Commissioners agreed to table this agenda items for future discussion when all Commissioners were in attendance.
Remarks: 
An award plaque was presented to Helen A. Muller, Administrative Secretary, from the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, in appreciation for her 25 Years of dedicated service to Commission.

The port director reported that the Commission will have a booth at the Ponchatoula Chamber Business Expo on Tuesday, August 13 at 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. 

Announced were the dates for the Ports Association of Louisiana, PAL, Conference that will be held in New Orleans on February 19, 20, and 21, 2014.  The STPPC will be co-sponsor along with the Port of South Louisiana. 
Having no further business, a motion for adjournment was made by Commissioner Boihem, seconded by Commissioner Joubert.  Motion passed. Yeas: Boihem, Drake, Ferrara, Joubert and Watkins Nays: 0  Absent: 2 – Griggs and Williams

The meeting was adjourned at 1:08
                                                                                   ________________________
                                                                                   Don Boihem, Secretary STPPC
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